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The following members will be your Alumni 
Officers for 2002: 
 
President – Leah Benoit 
First Vice President – Chris Shanahan 
Second Vice President – Pat Hinde 
Secretary – Susan Vest 
Treasurer – Sara Munday 

Grand Opening Jan 14. 

Volume 6, Issue 1 January 11, 2002 

 

We have 82 
paid  members  

for 2001 

EULESS      CITIZEN’S 

POLICE ACADEMY 

ALUMNI  ASSOCIATION: 

 

President:   Leah Benoit 

283-6703 

Vice President:    

Chris Shanahan  

545-2817 (home) 

991-5412 (voice mail) 

2nd Vice President: 

Pat Hinde 354-5809 

Secretary:   Susan Vest 

283-0486 

Treasurer:   Sara Munday 

283-2558 

Historian:    

Barbara Lucas  283-4192 

Public Information Pro tem:   

Chris Shanahan  

Fund Raising Pro tem: 

Rose-Marie Stevens 

 540-0127 

Membership : 

Chris Shanahan 

Hospitality: 

Sharon Finnegan 

283-8377 

Programs:   Kathy Haecker 

540-3525 

Parliamentarian Pro tem: 

Al Simmenroth 354-9606 

 

 

Coordinator EPD: 

Sgt.  Ron Williamson 

685-1532 

2002 Ex-Board 

http://www.ecpaaa.org 

Grand Opening 

The new Police and Courts Building 
is scheduled to open for business on 
January 14.  I know that all of the of-
ficers are looking forward to working 
in the new building.  It is really nice 
and big.  Stop by and see it if you al-
ready have not.  You will be im-
pressed. 
 
The February meeting will be held 
at the new Police and Court Facili-
ty 

We have sold over 
$26,000 in bricks!! 

January Meeting 

We wish you a very Happy and Prosperous New 
Year.  It is hard to believe that just over 2 years 
ago we were wondering if the World was going 
to fall apart with Y2K.  Time is getting by us 
fast.  Let us hope and pray that 2002 will be safe 
and happy. 
 
At the January meeting, we will have the swear-
ing in of the 2002 Executive Board Officers.   
 
Also, with the New Year, comes our 2002 dues.  
So if you have not paid your 2002 dues please 
take the few minutes to do so.  You can bring 
them to the next meeting or mail them in, which 
ever is more convenient for you.  We look for-
ward to working with you this year.  If you have 
any questions or comments, please feel free to 
contact any Board Member. 
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Happy New Year to everyone!  
Hope all of your holidays were 
safe and happy ones.  Christ-
mas Provider gifts were deliv-
ered to the two families on De-
cember 22nd and they were very 
appreciative.  On Christmas 
Day, we fed the Police Depart-
ment and they were very appre-

ciative of the food.    
     Here’s an update on the brick sales.  At the writ-
ing of this article, our total is $26,800 in sales with 
606 bricks sold.  We have turned in the list for the 
second batch of bricks and they will be placed in the 
courtyard sometime in the next couple of months.  
We will continue this fundraiser and will be turning 
a list in every quarter.  So at the end of March, June, 
September and December a list will be turned in.  
This will give you an idea of the time frames in case 
you need to purchase more bricks.  Congratulations 
to Tom Murphy.  Tom won the 12” Bronze Statue.  
The lucky ticket was sold by Judie Nolden and our 
December special guest Willie Mae McCormick 
pulled the winning ticket.   

Partners on Patrol 

Leah’s Perspective   

Due to the new Police Department 
opening, Sgt. Williamson was una-
ble to submit an article in time for 
publication.   

     We were not able to swear in the 2002 ECPAAA 
Officers at the December meeting and will be done 
at the January meeting.  Don’t forget – please try to 
attend the Town Hall Meetings.  The dates are Janu-
ary 10th, January 24th, February 7th and February 
28th.  All of them will be held at the new Police and 
Courts Facility and will start at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Here’s the breakdown of the Alumni’s volunteer 
hours for the month of December: 
 
Crime Victims Assistance Program – 39 Hours 30 
Minutes 
CID Clerical – 7 Hours 
Citizens On Patrol – 35 Hours  
Vehicle Maintenance – 20 Hours 30 Minutes 
Parade of Lights – 31 Hours 15 Minutes 
Total – 133 Hours 15 Minutes 
 
     See you at the meeting.  The January meeting 
will be held in the Conference Room as usual and 
starting in February, all meetings will be held at the 
new Police and Courts Facility. 

Ed Benyon 
Bob Bouse 
Sarah Chandler 
Gary Haecker 
Kathy Haecker 
 

Happy Birthday!! 

Sgt. Williamson 

Don Martin 
JoAnn Rogers 
Bill Teague 
Richard Zavala 



 3 

Partners on Patrol 

December 2001 Treasurer report 
REVENUE November December Year To Date  UNRESTRICTED   RESTRICTED   TOTAL  

Bake Sale $700.68  $700.68 $500.00  $700.68 
Care Cards  $35.95 $19.83 $422.55 $300.00  $422.55 
Donations       
       I.D. Cards     $900.00  
DUES   2002  $240.00 $240.00 $240.00  $240.00 
Dues  $20.00  $1,410.00 $1,500.00  $1,410.00 
Event Security       
         Arbor Daze   $6,643.35 $1,500.00 $2,000.00 $6,643.35 
         Bass Pro   $543.00 $1,200.00  $543.00 
Interest  (Money Market Account.) $27.49 $17.97 $667.39 $500.00  $667.39 
Miscellaneous Income   $2,340.00  $45.00 $2,340.00 
   T-Shirts, Caps, Visors, Decals & Pins $18.00  $263.00 $300.00  $263.00 
Christmas Providers   $0.00  $550.00 $0.00 

TOTAL REVENUE $802.12 $277.80 $12,939.97 $6,040.00 $3,495.00 $9,535.00 

MAJOR PROJECTS       
Brick Revenue ('99 & 2000 = $14,900.00) $925.00 $350.00 $10,225.00  $10,225.00 $25,125.00 
Marquette Sales  $1,050.00 $1,050.00  $1,050.00 $1,050.00 
Marquette's Raffle  (9/01) $100.00 $580.00 $890.00  $890.00 $890.00 

EXPENSES     UNRESTRICTED   RESTRICTED  TOTAL 

Arbor Daze   $0.00 $400.00  $0.00 
Awards & Gifts   $83.40 $300.00  $83.40 
Birthday  Remembrances    $0.00 $80.00  $0.00 
BOARD       
   Office supplies   $0.00 $400.00  $0.00 
    Postage  $41.55 $146.54 $100.00  $146.54 
CPAANT Dues   $30.00 $30.00  $30.00 
Digital Camera   $280.00 $500.00  $280.00 
Flowers (2000 budget)  $30.00 $126.50 $350.00  $126.50 
Miscellaneous    $56.26 $500.00  $56.26 
Patrol  (**$34.07 = Christmas lunches '00)  $235.57 $278.87 $200.00  $278.87 
PUBLICATIONS       
    Office supplies  $19.99 $81.08 $100.00  $81.08 
    Postage  $34.00 $208.38 $350.00  $208.38 
Social Events $8.67 $266.36 $429.70 $500.00  $429.70 
Postal Box   $55.00 $55.00  $55.00 
Prayer Plaques   $0.00 $200.00  $0.00 
Symposium & Meetings   $30.00 $1,599.68 $2,400.00  $1,599.68 
Telephone Directories   $0.00 $100.00  $0.00 
T-Shirts / Hats / Visors / Decals / Pens  $1,245.60 $1,483.84 $300.00  $1,483.84 
Christmas Providers (**2000 Expense)  $550.00 $550.00  $550.00 $550.00 
APROVED APPROPRIATIONS       
     Fingerprint (CID) Kits   $0.00 $100.00  $0.00 
     I. D. Cards $1,350.00  $1,350.00  $1,500.00 $1,350.00 
       Furniture   $0.00  $1,500.00 $0.00 
       Police Week   $490.08  $500.00 $490.08 
      911 Day   $162.95  $200.00  
     Water By The Gallon   $120.96  $200.00 $120.96 

TOTAL EXPENSES $1,358.67 $2,453.07 $7,533.24 $6,965.00 $4,450.00 $2,621.47 

MAJOR PROJECTS       
      Brick Expense   $915.83    
      Sculpture  $9,800.00 $27,500.00    
      Marquette's    (9-'01)       

NET INCOME (LOSS) -$556.55 $2,175.27 $5,406.73   $6,913.53 

BANK BALANCE        

     Beginning of Period $1,951.00 $1,466.96     
     End of Period $1,466.96 $3,108.72     
TRANSFER (Checking to Money Market)       
TRANSFER (Money Market to Checking)  $11,900.00     
MONEY MARKET ACCOUNT $23,043.46 $11,511.43     
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Partners on Patrol 

Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association 
Minutes of the Tuesday, December 18, 2001 Meeting 

GUEST SPEAKER:   None.   
 
Meeting called to order at 7:21 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: President, Leah Benoit; Vice President, Chris Shanahan; Secretary, Susan Vest; Lou Baum, Byron 
Benoit, Sarah Chandler, Martha Derstine, Dale Derstine, Karen Duncan, Sharon Finnegan, Kathy Haecker, Pat Hin-
de, Marilee Hoth, Helen Lightbody, Don Martin, Brian McGarry, Sara Munday, Sherrod Munday, Judie Nolden, David 
Shanahan, Al Simmenroth, Barney Snitz, Geri Sorg, Rose-Marie Stevens, Faye Stinneford, Helen Wagner, and Na-
dine Barnes 
 
LIAISON: Sgt. Ron Williamson; Lt. Mike Brown 
 
A special presentation was made to honor the Citizen & Business we selected several months ago for outstanding 
service to the Community and the Association.  Willie Mae McCormick & Kwik Kopy will have a 1 X 1 foot brick mon-
ogrammed and placed at the new Police & Courts Facility.  Mrs. McCormick was present and thanked us for the hon-
or.  She purchased 26 bricks for friends and family and has been our biggest supporter. 
 
MINUTES:  A motion was made by Rose-Marie Stevens to accept the November minutes as stated in the newslet-
ter.  Second by David Shanahan.  Passed.  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made by Geri Sorg to accept the November report as stated in the 
newsletter.  Second by Judie Nolden.  Passed. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Fund Raising Report: 
1. Fundraising Report:  None. 
 
Membership Report: 
1. Chris Shanahan reported that we have 82 paid members.   
 
Newsletter Report: 
1. No report. 
 
EXECUTIVE UPDATES: 
1. Before the 2002 Budget presentation, Leah Benoit asked Sgt. Ron Williamson to present his addition to the 

budget.  The Police Department is asking that the Association fund the annual Summer Camps.  Currently, the 
camps are held in Hurst, Euless and Bedford for three weeks in the Summer.  Between 40-50 kids attend each 
camp.  Euless wants to expand the program and with our NPO’s providing the bulk of man-hours, the Police De-
partment  is considering severing its ties with the other cities and having all three weeks in Euless.  The only con-
cern about severing ties is that the HEB School District provides transportation for all the camps since all three 
cities participate.  Currently, the cost is approximately $1000 to $1500 per week and is provided through the 
Crime Tax Bill.  Sgt. Williamson asked that the Association budget $3500.  Many members feel that the Associa-
tion should support our officers with what they want.  Sara Munday mentioned that there was money left over 
from 2001 that had to be spent on Police activities.  After much discussion, Martha Derstine made a motion to 
provide $3500 from the 2001 carryover money to fund the annual Summer Camp.  Second by Sharon Finnegan.  
Passed.  (This expense will not be added as a line item to the budget for 2002.) 

2. Leah Benoit presented the 2002 Budget.  Leah mentioned that Christmas Providers was being reduced and the  
Thanksgiving Dinner and Fingerprinting items had been deleted from the 2002 Budget.  After much discussion 
regarding the reduction of Christmas Providers, Sara Munday stated that we could move $100 from Computer 
Hardware to Christmas Providers.  Chris Shanahan made a motion to accept the 2002 Budget as presented with 
the $100 being moved from Computer Hardware to Christmas Providers.  Second by Dale Derstine.  Passed.  

3. Al Simmenroth & Sherrod Munday gave an update on the Calling Tree software.  They are still looking into differ-
ent programs.  The program would be used to remind members of the meetings and for PD emergencies.  Sher-

(Continued on page 5) 



 5 

Partners on Patrol 

rod mentioned that we need to know who will be willing to be called anytime, day or night. 
4. David Shanahan volunteered to fill the vacancy on the Audit Committee. 
5. Leah Benoit handed out t-shirts to those people who helped with Parade of Lights.   
6. Lou Baum drew for the winning ticket of the statue.  T. Murphy was the lucky winner and was contacted by    Sgt. 

Ron Williamson.  Judie Nolden sold the ticket.  Lou also mentioned that the main statue would be unveiled on 
Thursday, January 10, at 4:00 pm for anyone wanting to attend.    

7. Leah Benoit mentioned that all Town Hall Meetings for 2002 will be held in the new Police & Courts Facility.  
Meetings dates are January 10 & 24 and February 7 & 28. 

8. Kathy Haecker thanked the members who volunteered to make the Domestic Violence packets. 
9. Sgt. Williamson mentioned that there would be an Open 

House at the new Police & Courts Facility on      January 
7 from 4:00 to 7:00 pm for Alumni members and City em-
ployees.   

10. Leah Benoit announced the 2002 Officers:  Leah Benoit, 
President; Chris Shanahan, Vice President; Pat Hinde, 
2nd Vice President; Sara Munday, Treasurer; and Susan 
Vest, Secretary.  Officers will be sworn in at the January 
meeting. 

 
COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR: 
 

No comments were made. 
 
A motion was made by Helen Wagner to adjourn the meeting 
at 8:20 p.m.  Second by Rose-Marie Stevens.  Passed. 

(Continued from page 4) 

1. 16 ounces in a pint 
2. 26 letters of the alphabet 
3. 7 up the un-cola 
4. 1001 Arabian nights 
5. 12 signs of the zodiac 
6. 54 cards in a deck with jokers 
7. 9 digits in the social security number 
8. 88 piano keys 
9. 10 commandments in the old testament 
10. 32 degrees Fahrenheit at which water freezes 
11. 18 holds on a golf course 
12. 90 degrees in a right triangle 
13. 9 reindeer (names of reindeer) 
14. 3 blind mice (see how they run) 
15. 4 quarts in a gallon 
16. 57 hinzes variety 
17. 11 players on a football team 
18 29 days in feburary in a leap year 
19. 7 dwarfs (names of the dwarfs) 
20. 3 leg on a triangle 
21. 7 days in a week 
22. 16 men on a dead man chest (yo ho ho and a bottle of rum) 
23. 1 point for a free throw in  basketball 

24. 13 in a bakers dozen 
25. 12 day of christmas 
26. 7 eleven (oh thank heaven) 
27. 212 degrees at which water boils 
28. 3 points for a field goal in football 
29 101 dalmatians 
30. 60 seconds in a minute 
31. 56 signers of the declaration of independence 
32. 5 fingers on the hand 
33. 30 days has sept, april, june, and nov. 
34. 1 day at a time 
35. 435 members of the house of reps. 
36. 9 innings in a baseball game 

Brain Teasers Answers 
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ECPAAA 
P.O. Box 926 

Euless, TX 76039 

Reminders... 

 

 ECPAAA Meeting Tuesday, January 15, 2001         
 Building A Conference Room  at 7:00 PM! 
 Town Hall Meetings 
 
 
 ECPAAA’s web page address  http://www.ecpaaa.org   
Look for the changes to come to the Alumni Association’s Web Page!! 

Nappy New Year / New Police and Courts Facility Next Meeting: 

If anyone would like to include an article in the newsletter, 
there are a few easy ways to accomplish this.   
1) you can e-mail it to news@ecpaaa.org   
2) type it in MS Word, save it on a disk and/or print it 

and leave it in the ECPAAA box in Ron’s office  
3) hand write it and leave it in the box in Ron’s office.   
The deadline for the article is the 5th of the month!! 

Newsletter Submissions Town Hall Meetings 
It is time for the Town Hall Meetings. 
 
January 24 
February 7 
February 28 
 
All meetings will be held at the New Police and Courts Facility.  
They will start at 7:00 pm. 


